

PROCLAMATION

Of the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado In Recognition of the Community Volunteers who Support and Improve The Rubicon Trail

WHEREAS, the Rubicon Trail as one of the premier 4-wheel drive trails in the country has drawn generations of off-highway and trail enthusiasts from around the world seeking to experience its rocky climbs and challenges along the Trail's course from Georgetown to Tahoma, California; and,

WHEREAS, the El Dorado County Parks and Trails Division oversees the operations and maintenance of the Rubicon Trail and coordinates with the agencies and organizations that share oversight and a commitment to maintain and protect this recreational resource for the enjoyment of the public; and,

WHEREAS, numerous individuals and community organizations volunteer their time and knowledge of the Trail as participants in meetings to plan Trail improvement projects and to support the County in public education and outreach efforts developed to maintain and protect the Trail; and,

WHEREAS, in 2017, dedicated Rubicon Trail volunteers donated over 1,500 hours of service, supporting the El Dorado County Parks and Trails Division in providing assistance with trail improvement, maintenance and erosion control projects and the Adopt-a-Trail program.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED, that the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado does hereby recognize and extend its gratitude to the community volunteers who devote their time, energy and knowledge to support the County in efforts to maintain and improve the off-highway and trail experience of the Rubicon Trail for County residents and visitors.

Passed by the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado at a regular meeting of said Board, held this 14th day of August, 2018.

Supervisor John Hidahl, District I	Supervisor Shiva Frentzen, District II
Supervisor Brian Veerkamp, District III	Supervisor Michael Ranalli, District IV

Attest:

James S. Mitrisin Clerk of the Board of Supervisors